CHEMISTRY

17 November 1952

Dr. Robert W. Gibson, President Monmouth College Monmouth, Illinois

Dear Dr. Gibson:

I wish through this letter to again express my thanks for the wonderful weekend I have just enjoyed as a guest of Monmouth College. The Conference of College Chemistry Teachers was a stimulating experience for me personally, and I hope my students will profit in the days ahead.

Although disclaimed any personal responsibility for the excellent arrangements, certainly your moral support was indispensable to the success of the Conference. Monmouth's Centennial will always be remembered as giving birth to our new Association of Chemistry Teachers. In this respect your institution has nobly served the science faculties of the member colleges.

Certainly your students deserve a word of commendation. Their courteous assistance and willingness to share their facilities with us were most impressive. You can indeed be proud of them.

Cordially yours, John L. Braster

John L. Biester

Professor of Chemistry